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CASA staff members and volunteers helped other members of the Douglas County Child Abuse 

Prevention Task Force plant 500 pinwheels at City Hall on April 4, the national and statewide Wear Blue 

Day for child abuse prevention and awareness.  The new national symbol for child abuse prevention, the 

pinwheel stands for the importance of facilitating the healthy, happy and full lives that all children 

deserve.  For more information visit www.pinwheelsforprevention.org. 

 

APRIL IS CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION AND AWARENESS MONTH 

Pinwheels, Proclamations and Protective Factors 
Although our CASA agency works to prevent child abuse and neglect every month of the year, we are 

especially busy in April during this month of national awareness.  As founding members of the Douglas 

County Child Abuse Prevention Task Force, a community collaboration supported by the Health Goal of 

the United Way, our CASA staff members and volunteers have assisted with a variety of outreach and 

awareness efforts during this month:  4/1 – City proclamation for Child Abuse Prevention Month; 4/2 – 

County proclamation for Child Abuse Prevention Month; 4/4 – Wear Blue Day and planting 500 

Pinwheels for Prevention at City Hall.  These 500 pinwheels represent the 5 protective factors that help 

reduce child abuse and strengthen families:  Nurturing and Attachment; Knowledge of Child/Youth 

Development; Parental Resilience; Social Connections; Concrete Supports for Parents.   

     Throughout April, 200 pinwheel bouquets will be on display at local businesses and agencies. These 

bouquets were distributed by CASA staff, volunteers, task force members, and other caring individuals 

from the community.  Many of the bouquets are placed in downtown Lawrence but others are in diverse 

locations around town and there are even some in Baldwin.  Be sure to look for these blue pinwheel 

bouquets when you’re out in the community!  Also during April, at least 150 “random acts of kindness” 

will take place with trained ambassadors recognizing positive interactions between adults and children 

who will each get a Hershey’s candy bar accompanied by a protective factor bookmark as a thank you.   

     On April 19, our staff and volunteers will lead the task force in the Earth 

Day parade down Massachusetts Street carrying pinwheels.  (If you’d like to 

join us, please contact our office!  Adults and children are welcome to march 

with us.)  We will also have an information table in South Park, with free gifts 

and activities for kids, following the parade.  

http://www.pinwheelsforprevention.org/
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 KANSAS IMPACT PROJECT  

Kansas University MBA Students Complete Research for CASA: 

“Recruiting and Maintaining a 

Diverse Volunteer Base” 
 

      

There’s actually a waiting list of eager non-

profits statewide seeking to partner with 

MBA candidates via the Kansas Impact 

Project sponsored by the University of 

Kansas School of Business.  Fortunately for 

Douglas County CASA, we were selected 

as one of six non-profit organizations to 

benefit from the outstanding work of MBA 

students during the 2013-2014 academic 

year.  Our dedicated KIP team included 

John Bergwell, Hunter Hanahan, Owen 

Morrissey, Rahul Raghavan, and I-Ping 

Tu and they quickly developed a passion for CASA.  We asked our KIP team to devise a volunteer 

recruitment and retention plan that would help us diversify our volunteer pool while avoiding 

stereotyping.  The explicit goal is to double the current number of male and minority volunteers within 

nine months, using community groups as well as other state and local resources.  The plan must also be 

realistic for an organization with a small staff and limited finances, and any increase in fundraising 

potential would be an added benefit.  We are reaching for the stars! 

     With this task at hand, our dedicated KIP team members immersed themselves in CASA research, and 

interviewed staff, volunteers and judges.  They explored and 

analyzed tactics used by other CASA programs and non-profits 

nationwide, and the end result was a 27-page research project 

prepared exclusively for Douglas County CASA: “Recruiting 

and Retaining a Diverse Volunteer Base.”   

     We were delighted and inspired by the results of their 

research and recommendations, and we are already forming a 

Volunteer Recruitment Committee comprised of CASA staff, 

board members and volunteers.  We also hope to expand our KU 

connections, increase business  and employer support, and 

encourage public figures to get involved.  If you have ideas or 

want to join us in this outreach and recruitment effort,  please 

contact our office.  We would love to see a full table at our next 

training class, with men outnumbering the women! 

     Six KIP teams presented their final projects at the KU 

Alumni Center on March 6 and all of the teams were quite 

impressive.  We were also delighted that Janette Meis, Director 

of the Kansas CASA Association, visited our office that day and was able to attend the 

KIP presentation along with several of our staff and board members.   

     Pictured above left in the CASA office are KIP team members Hunter Hanahan, I-

Ping Tu (Iris), John Bergwell, and Rahul Raghavan.  Owen is not included in this group 

photo, but he is featured in the lower right photo from March 6 that includes (left to 

right) John Bergwell, KIP Director Diane O’Byrne, and Owen Morrissey. 

     We are very grateful to this talented team of MBA candidates and their hard work will 

enhance our CASA program, and other CASA agencies statewide, for years to come. 
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CASA Volunteer Spotlight: 

MEGAN LEOPOLD 
 

By Maria Butler 
 

     When Megan Leopold left her job at Topeka’s Family 

Service and Guidance Center to stay at home with her two 

children, she wanted to find a way to stay involved in the 

community and continue to use some of the skills she had 

developed during her career.  She decided it was time to 

become a CASA volunteer.  

     Megan first heard about CASA from a college big 
friend who was a CASA. After earning a bachelor’s degree 

in social work at KU and a master’s in social work at 

Catholic University in Washington, DC, Megan worked as 

a clinical social worker in the community mental health 

field. There she witnessed firsthand the work that CASAs 

do to advocate for vulnerable children and became 

convinced of the importance of the position.  

     The unique aspect of the CASA’s relationship to the 

children she serves was one of the appeals of the job for 

Megan. She points out that often the CASA is the only 

person involved in a child's case who has the time and 

opportunity to really get to know the child and all the people 

in his or her life, which can include parents, siblings, other 

relatives, foster parents, social workers, lawyers, teachers, 

counselors, and therapists. Megan says, “The children we 

serve benefit both from having a voice in the courtroom as well as having someone who they can rely on 

for support.  Sometimes a child's knowledge that there is someone there just for them can give them the 

extra strength they need to persevere in a very challenging situation.” 

     Listening is another important skill required of a CASA volunteer. Megan cautions that CASAs must 

set aside their own opinions and really listen to the child and hear what is important to them.  It could be 

different than what the adults involved might expect, and Megan says that being able to highlight the 

best interests of the child and ensure that the child’s wishes are a part of the decision-making process is 

the most rewarding part of the relationship. 

     Although there are times, especially when the CASA volunteer doesn’t agree with the decisions that 

are made, that serving as a CASA can be frustrating. For Megan, it helps to focus on the positive aspects 

of the child's situation and recognize small victories for the child when they occur. And to anyone who is 

considering becoming a CASA volunteer, Megan says, “Do it!  It is a big responsibility but the rewards 

are significant.” 

     For more information about becoming a CASA, please visit our web site at www.dccasa.org and click 

on Volunteer. Our next training class will be held in late May and early June. 

 

(Editor’s Note:  A certified infant mental health specialist, Megan Leopold serves on the Board of the 

Kansas Association of Infant Mental Health and is also on the Board of the Lawrence Community 

Nursery School.  Be sure to see page 7 for details regarding the “Safe Babies Court Teams” workshop 

that Megan helped facilitate for our CASA volunteers in March.) 

 

Ȱ$Ï ÉÔȦ  )Ô ÉÓ Á responsibility 

but the rewards are 

significantȢȱ 

http://www.dccasa.org/
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THANK YOU!  -  We are extremely grateful to everyone who has supported the CASA 

mission in Douglas County via financial contributions, volunteering, and in-kind gifts. 

With more than 50 children still waiting for a CASA volunteer,  

your help is crucial and greatly appreciated.   

Volunteers are needed for our next training class: May 29-June 12.  

Download volunteer information and application materials at www.dccasa.org 

Men and minorities are especially encouraged to apply! 
 

 

A Look Back:  Children Served by Douglas County CASA in 2013 
In 2013, Douglas County CASA served 112 abused and neglected children. 

These children included 68 girls and 44 boys. 

Ages served:    0-5 years:  46 children 

6-11 years:  39 children  

12-15 years:  14 children 

16-18 years:  13 children 

33 children achieved permanency via adoption, 

reintegration with a parent, or aging out of the 

system. 

 

More than 50 children are still waiting for a CASA volunteer. 

 

In 2013, our dedicated CASA volunteers gave 4,713 hours as advocates for these children and drove 

30,479 miles.  If our volunteers were paid the Independent Sector estimated national value of volunteer 

time ($22.55/hr), these priceless hours on behalf of vulnerable children would be worth $106,278. 

 

Volunteers are truly our greatest natural resource. 
 

If you suspect child abuse or neglect, please call the 24-hour report center at 

1-800-922-5330.  If a child is in immediate danger call 911. 

 

  OUR WISH LIST … 

More CASA volunteers!  

Board books for babies and toddlers 

Small child-size toothbrushes (individually packaged, 

please!) 

Small fleece blankets for young kids (but not baby blankets!) 

Kleenex 

Small backpacks for pre-schoolers 

Medium size generic gift bags 

$10 food gift certificates for Subway, McDonald’s, Burger King, Taco Bell, 

Wendy’s, etc. 

Wal-Mart, Target and Kohl’s gift certificates 

 These gift cards help CASA kids through tough times and also help them celebrate birthdays, holidays, 

graduations, adoptions and other important milestones. 

Your in-kind donations are greatly appreciated! 

http://www.dccasa.org/
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CASA Staff Spotlight:  BECKY SPRIGGS 
 

ñI was surprised to learn how hard it is to recruit volunteers from the 

community.é I was also surprised to learn about the amount of  

abuse and neglect right here within our own community.ò 
 

We are extremely fortunate to welcome Rebecca Spriggs as the first 

Development Director for Douglas County CASA.  Although she’s new to 

our CASA program, Becky and her husband are no strangers to the 

community.  They both grew up in Lawrence and have seen the city expand 

tremendously over the years.  Their family includes a son in sixth grade at 

Southwest Middle School and a daughter in third grade at Langston Hughes 

Elementary School.  Rounding out their household are two “very spoiled and 

very active” German Shorthair Pointers.  Becky joins CASA with years of 

experience in marketing, communications,  and revenue generation, but her 

talents and interests don’t stop there. 

 

     What drew you to CASA and the new Development Director position? 

I was first introduced to CASA in school at KU. Kappa Alpha Theta adopted 

CASA as their official philanthropy and as a member, we would help to raise 

money and awareness for the organization. The opportunity to help on a part-time basis to raise funds for 

such a great cause while still balancing my professional and personal activities seemed like a great 

match.  

     What has been the most rewarding aspect of your time with CASA so far? - With fundraising and 

grant writing, the reward is seeing the results of your work. We recently received notification that the 

Douglas County Community Foundation approved our grant request. I found it extremely rewarding to 

work through the grant application process and receive a positive result. CASA has such a small 

operating budget, every dollar brought in is ultimately used to help kids. I love the challenge of finding 

new and creative funding sources that help children.   

     What has surprised you most about CASA? - Although I already knew the requirements and time 

commitment required to be a CASA, I was surprised to learn how hard it is to recruit volunteers from the 

community. I had no idea that currently there are over 50 children who have been awarded to the courts 

due to neglect and abuse that are waiting to get a CASA volunteer. I was also surprised to learn about the 

amount of abuse and neglect right here within our own community.  

     What major experiences have shaped your life journey so far? - Having children has definitely 

changed my priorities, career path and opened my eyes.  

     What do you like to do in your spare time?  - I’m not sure about spare time, but most of my time is 

spent driving and attending various kid’s activities. Basketball, baseball, gymnastics and softball keep us 

busy year round. I enjoy volunteering at the school, yoga, reading, baking/cooking, yard work, golfing 

and any other activity that keeps us outside. 

     Do you have any favorite foods or restaurants? - My favorite restaurants are those that offer gluten- 

and dairy-free options! 
 

     Please introduce yourself to Becky whether you see her in the community or at the CASA office.  

Although Becky’s part-time schedule at Douglas County CASA varies with meetings and projects, you 

can usually catch her in the office on a Monday or Tuesday.  
 

SAVE THE DATE! 

2014 CASAblanca BENEFIT:  SEPTEMBER 12 AT LIBERTY HALL 
For sponsorship information, contact Becky Spriggs at rspriggs@douglas-county.com 
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A special section for our Douglas County CASA Volunteers 

“Volunteers do not have more time, they just have more heart.” 
      
 April is both National Volunteer Month and National Child Abuse 

Prevention Month so this is an especially meaningful time to remind 

our Douglas County CASA volunteers how very much we appreciate all 

that you do.  CASA volunteers are “everyday heroes” as you advocate 

for our community’s most vulnerable children and teens.  You are child 

advocates, mentors, investigators, facilitators, and so much more.  You 

give your time, talent, energy, wisdom, dedication, and compassion.  

You write court reports, you visit your CASA kids in foster homes and 

facilities no matter how distant, and you provide stability and hope.  You 

are a champion for a child.  You are not afraid to be a squeaky wheel when the system overlooks the 

child’s best interests.  You are strength and caring personified.  You are a powerful voice in a child’s life.   

And please remember that you are appreciated! 

     

Please join us é 

Volunteer Appreciation Celebration for CASA and CRB Volunteers 

Tuesday, April 29, 5:30 pm at Maceli’s Banquet Hall, 1031 New Hampshire 
RSVP by April 21  -  832-5172 or mbutler@douglas-county.com 

 

Our Newest CASA Volunteers 

Our winter volunteer training class included six 

newcomers and one veteran volunteer who braved 

February snow and ice to complete 30 hours of 

training.  Our newest recruits are pictured at left and 

include:  (back row)  Judy Paley, Tiffany Donohoe, 

Alex Vogt-Woodin, and Annette Wertzberger; 

(front row) Susie Nightingale, Robyn Elder, and 

Sabrina Allen.  We are delighted to welcome these 

wonderful ladies to Douglas County CASA. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mbutler@douglas-county.com
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Please Help Us Recruit More Volunteers for our Spring 2014 Training Class! 

 Applications and interviews now being accepted.  Classes are May 29-June 12.    

 Male advocates are especially needed!  Please help us spread the word … 
 

Safe Babies Court Teams  

In-Service Workshop 
CASA and CRB hosted a special in-service workshop on “Safe 

Babies Court Teams” in the jury assembly room of the Judicial 

and Law Enforcement Building on March 13. With more babies 

and toddlers coming into protective custody recently, we are 

acutely aware of the need to provide more specific training for 

our CASA volunteers to advocate on behalf of society’s 

youngest victims.  We also need to brainstorm and collaborate 

as a community regarding how we can improve services and 

permanency for young children.  After viewing the “Safe Babies Court Teams” dvd, those present 

enjoyed valuable discussion and the wisdom of two esteemed panelists:  Alice Eberhart-Wright, 

(pictured above left) Infant Mental Health Specialist, KCMFT & IMH-E, CRB Volunteer of Shawnee 

County, Kansas Association of Infant Mental health Board Member; and Megan Leopold, (pictured 

above right and also on page 3), Infant Mental Health Specialist, LSCSW, CASA Volunteer of Douglas 

County, Kansas Association of Infant Mental Health Board Member.  Handouts from the workshop are 

available in the CASA office.  Other great resources include  www.zerotothree.org;   www.kaimh.org; 

www.kac.org. 

 
 

Current Resources Available for CASA Kids:   
EASTER BASKETS, Glory Days Pizza “free baby pizza” gift cards, free Ice 

Cream and Hot Chocolate at J&S Coffee, birthday gifts, assorted gift cards,  

and more.   

     Assistance is also available via the CASA clothing fund, the Shepherd Shoe 

Fund, and the CASA Summer Scholarship program.  Call or stop by our office for details! 

     Need ideas for activities with your CASA child?  Check with our AmeriCorps Member, 

Michelle Wilson, mwilson@douglas-county.com.  She’ll be happy to help! 

Upcoming In-Service Opportunities 
Thursday, April 17th; KSCL Webinar “Head Traumaò 1:30pm - 2:30 pm  

Register at the KCSL website. Participate from your own computer at home! 
  
Tuesday, April 29th - CASA Book Club & Brown Bag Lunch; 11:30 am- 
1:00 pm ñWingshootersò by Nina Revoyr. CASA Conference Room. 

  
Tuesday, May 27th - CASA Book Club & Brown Bag Lunch; 11:30 am - 
1:00 pm ñPhilomenaò by Martin Sixsmith.  CASA Conference Room. 
 

If you plan to attend the book club sessions at our office, please RSVP:   
sallen@douglas-county.com.  This is a great way to earn in-service credit and  

enjoy camaraderie with fellow CASA volunteers! 

http://www.zerotothree.org/
http://www.kaimh.org/
http://www.kac.org/
mailto:mwilson@douglas-county.com
https://dgco.douglas-county.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=XhCQbI36oEGRA1oQGyXlZjp0H-Odz9AI_8-Ny26lNnYo0dr2gwTtQFNK2jGIlvGjrsIQDt4bFVs.&URL=mailto%3asallen%40douglas-county.com
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Douglas County CASA, Inc.   
 

CASA Board of Directors:  Reid Bork, Katrina Chatman (Treasurer), Machaela Edmonds,  

Kendall Heiman, Eric Hiebert (Secretary), Rick Hird, Claudia Jones, Tami Keasling,  

Wendi Keleman-Braden, Aidan Loveland Koster (Vice-President), Helen Seymour (Past President),  

Amy Shumaker (President), Kitty Ware.   Honorary Board Member: Jean F. Shepherd. 

Ex officio:  Jill LaPoint (CASA Ambassadors); Courtney Huffman (Kappa Alpha Theta). 
 

CASA Staff:  Diana Frederick, Executive Director, Susan Allen, Advocate Coordinator;  

Maria Butler, Administrative Assistant; Carolyn Johnson, Advocate Coordinator; 

Brooksie McCarty, Advocate Coordinator; Becky Spriggs, Development Director; 

Michelle Wilson, AmeriCorps Member 
 

Contact Information:  Douglas County CASA, Inc., 1009 New Hampshire, Suites A & B, Lawrence, KS  66044;  

Phone:  785-832-5172;  Fax:  785-856-1279;  E-mail:  casa@douglas-county.com; 

Web site:  www.dccasa.org.  For newsletter queries, please contact Diana Frederick, writer/editor, 

 At dfrederick@douglas-county.com. 

Our Mission: 
We provide comprehensive advocacy for abused and neglected children in need of care and under the 
protection of the court system.  Our trained volunteers investigate, facilitate, monitor and mentor.  Through 
compassion and commitment, they are dedicated to be the child’s voice through their journey to a safe, loving 
permanent home. 

                   
 

                

 
 
Douglas County CASA 
1009 New Hampshire, Ste A&B 
Lawrence, KS 66044 
 

 

http://www.dccasa.org/

